

Hudson, Deanna (TREASURY)

From: Heimann, Alexandr (TREASURY)
Sent: Wednesday, November 04, 2015 9:42 AM
To: Byrne, Randall (Treasury); Dostine, Patrick (TREASURY); Widigan, Robert (TREASURY); Vandegrift, Drew (TREASURY); Cline, Richard (Treasury); Hudson, Deanna (TREASURY)
Subject: Flint Call - November 4th

Hello all,

Here are my notes from the call today with the City of Flint. Please notify me if you identify any factual errors, and I will be happy to remedy for the records:

Flint – Nov. 4

Mayor Walling, N. Henderson, J. Freeman, F. Headen, W. Lamphiere, E. Cline, P. Dostine, D. Hudson, A. Heimann – All in attendance

Elections

1. Mayor Walling – Reiterate a few things already shared, hopes that this group can continue to meet, and involve City Council, Council presence has been essential. Saying that we are going to be met with an entirely different approach, one of “anger and resentment”. Will need to be much more “Hands On”.
2. Called for additional investments to help deal with the elevated lead levels in high risk people’s blood
3. Believes that the new administration will be very destructive
4. We “have his number”
5. ALL- Nervous about new administration, and are looking for the State to be more involved to ensure that the atmosphere does not become too destructive.
6. N Henderson – Suggested that all department heads are at risk because new mayor has made promises to people for these department head jobs.
7. J Freeman – Not likely going to be elected for City Council president

Priorities

1. Grants: Received three grants from the Ruth Mott Foundation
 - \$1.5M (three yr) from the Ruth Mott foundation for Police work in the North End of the City. Not for operational policing, but for public safety programs.
 - Neighborhood planning grant \$300K, can work with previous grant, and are waiting on agreements
 - Park Grant \$70K

Devil’s Night / Halloween report

1. No Major issues
2. One fire, basement fire. Two more brush fires, nothing major. Sat it rained

Water System Update

1. Switched to DWSD
2. Waiting on a finalized permit, to add more phosphate to the water. Already have phosphate in water, but they believe that more is needed, and special permit is needed to add more. Recommendation from that there is substantially more Phosphate in the water.
3. Technical advisory committee meeting on November 9th

4. N Henderson will have a private EPA Meeting
5. EPA will have a task force meeting on Tuesday (Not public information)

KWA bond payment date

1. November 2016 - Working on it now (called Jodi? While we were on call to find date)

Planning Director Start-date

1. First day will be November 9th

Miscellaneous

1. RTAB vacancy – The Governor's office is taking names and then they will be making the decision. Unclear how long that process will take.
2. Veterans Day – will not be having a phone call with Veteran's day being Wednesday, Thursday will be the RTAB meeting not Wednesday, confirmed that they had posted the RTAB meeting appropriately.

Alexandr Heimann
Municipal Analyst
Local Government Financial Services Division
Michigan Department of Treasury
Office (517) 335-2434